

KELLY AFB TEXAS

ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD COVER SHEET

AR File Numbet 147.30

992 1



NEWS RELEASE

UNITED STATES AIR FORCE

San Antonia Air Logistics Center

Office of Public Affairs 807 Buckner Drive Kelly Air Force Base, Texas 78241-5842

Cmcl (210) 925-7951 DSN 945-7951

Information about Kelly AFB is available on the Worldwide Web at: http://www.kelly-afb.org/

SA-ALC

Release No. 97-04-01 April 7, 1997

KELLY'S RESTORATION ADVISORY BOARD TO MEET

KELLY AIR FORCE BASE, Texas – Kelly AFB's Restoration Advisory Board (RAB) will meet Monday, April 28, 1997, from 6 to 8:30 p.m. at Dwight Middle School on Southcross. The RAB will discuss issues related to the cleanup of the soil and groundwater, which is currently underway at the base. Annalisa Peace, the RAB's newly elected community co-chair will conduct the meeting.

Several topics are slated for discussion at the meeting. Larry Bailey, director of environmental management at the base, will discuss the results of soil sampling recently completed near the fuel storage tanks adjacent to Growdon Road on the north side of the base. In addition, Paul Roberson, Executive Director of the Greater Kelly Development Corporation and a RAB member, will speak to the board about the master plan for redeveloping Kelly.

Also scheduled are presentations about the permitting process for Resource Conservation Recovery Act (RCRA) sites, RAB member training, and subcommittee reports. Following the presentations, members of the public will have the opportunity to discuss their concerns with the RAB.

-more-

In addition to the presentations given at the meeting, the RAB will elect new members to fill vacancies on the board. Those interested in applying for RAB membership should contact Dick Walters at Kelly AFB at 925-3100, ext. 338, prior to the meeting.

Kelly's Restoration Advisory Board was created in 1994 to provide more community input into the cleanup of Kelly AFB. Members include local residents, community activists, environmental regulators and local government representatives. The board is co-chaired by an Air Force representative—Edward Riojas, San Antonio Air Logistics Center Executive Director — and a community representative. All RAB meetings are open to the public.

---SA-ALC---

FINAL PAGE

ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD

FINAL PAGE